
MAC Update – November 2017 
 

1. As of 10/31/17, SHRM has 292,448 members which includes 22,766 student members 
and 24,247 California members. 

 
2. SHRM’s Diversity & Inclusion Conference was sold out; according to reports it was an 

excellent experience. 
 

3. HR People + Strategy (HRPS) now reporting to SHRM’s Vice President of HR, Bettina 
Deynes, SHRM-SCP as a result of J. Robert “Bob” Carr, SHRM-SCP retiring.  Bettina is 
Acting CHRO until Johnny C. Taylor, Jr., SHRM-SCP becomes SHRM’s CEO in January 
2018 and selects the new CHRO.  Callie Zipple, SHRM-CP is a new Field Services 
Director in the Central region covering the states of IN, KY, MI, MO, TN, and WI. 

 
4. SHRM is still collecting a few outstanding votes from State Council Directors for the 

2018 MAC positions.  Winners will be announced at the VLS. 
 

5. Student event resources will be released in waves.  SHRM anticipates that the case 
competition “plug and play” package will be released the week of November 6th.  

 
6. Your 2017 MAC is working on its presentation which will be presented to the SHRM 

Board of Directors during the VLS.  Thanks, again, to the Volunteer Leaders who 
participated in the MAC’s fall survey! 
 

Thank you for the opportunity to serve as the 2017 Pacific West Region MAC rep! 
 
#PacWestIsBest 
 
Roshelle Pavlin, SHRM-SCP, SPHR 
 


